Minutes
Holy Name School Home & School Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, October 13, 2020 | Meeting called to order by Erin Becquet, President
In Attendance
Robin McMullen, Principal
Erin Becquet, President
Christine Rhoades, Vice President
Kristy Knobloch, acting Secretary and Homeroom Parent
Lindsey McCoy, Nominating
Maribeth Dorsch, Student Enrichment
Jen Saxion, Public Relations
Renee Columbus, Membership
Annalisa McCann, Fundraising
Ashley Cassol, Homeroom Parent and Red/White Sale
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from September were read by Kristy Knobloch.
Board & Advisory Committee
No changes.
Budget
The Treasurer, Bryan Hurtack, was not in attendance and did not submit the financial report. Erin will request the report and balances tomorrow. Mrs. McMullen suggested that Erin call Bryan to get more information.
Pastor and Principal’s Report
Pastor’s Report 
Father Brian was not in attendance, so no pastor’s report.
Principal’s Report
The Athletic Health Plan was sent to and approved by the diocese. It will be posted to the Holy Name School Website. The report is extensive and will be reviewed with all coaching staff next week.
A coach is needed for the grade 5/6 Basketball Team. Hoping a parent volunteers to help out.
Halloween Notes:
· Primary Teachers (K-3) made a decision to have students wear their costumes to school. Costumes must be worn with the Facemask. There will be no changing at school. Teachers are requesting trinkets and no food treats. Teachers will have Halloween Activities for the children.
Grades 4-8 will be given a jean day and will have a movie in the afternoon.
· As a way to get parents involved, Mrs. McMullen stated that the hope is that we can have parents come in to help in the classrooms in the spring (instead of at the Halloween party, with Covid.)
· Ashley inquired if the primary teachers would be interested in doing a coloring contest again. Mrs. McMullen stated that she would ask teachers.
· Mrs. McMullen asked if the Home and School could provide treat bags for the primary students. Ashley has some from last year left over. Kristy will check supplies and send into school.
For Parent/Teacher conference the teachers will be offering both in person (socially distanced) and Zoom conferences. The parent will have the option.
Maribeth inquired about school picture make-up day. Mrs. McMullen stated it was rescheduled and to call Tina to get more info.
The Living Rosary took place and was a big success! Mrs. Alexa Kline helped facilitate the recording and distribution to classrooms.
Kristy Knobloch expressed her concern for there not being an All Saints Parade, but there being a Halloween celebration. Mrs. McMullen stated that there are too many students (in various grades) that interact during the program and that with Covid, we are unable to do a live presentation. It will be done like the Living Rosary and posted to the Parent Facebook page for viewing. 
Committee Reports
Committee reports
Homeroom Parents
· No volunteering opportunities at the current time, due to Covid.
Nominating
· Lindsey McCoy received the binder from Laura Papcunik and will be reviewing in near future.
School Enrichment
· No visitors are allowed to come into the school.
· Maribeth is looking for virtual learning options during this pandemic.
· Maribeth found a local author/illustrator, Pickles and Prayer. They are willing to live stream to read the story and answer questions at no cost. Asked that we promote the book.
· Another author opportunity: Jeremy Uhrich. Maribeth getting more information.
· ROCK program (Saint Francis University) will do virtual events, but they’re not set up yet. Mrs. McMullen mentioned that Mrs. Lykens has a direct connection and would be a great liaison.
· Ashley suggested Prince Gallitzin programs. They are in the same situation as many others and are still trying to work out the logistics of virtual presentation of information.
· Mr. Bishop went to the Keystone Literacy Conference last year, so Maribeth is going to reach out to him and see if he has any suggestions for an author for the upper elementary students.
· Kristy inquired if the Home and School Association could bulk order the Pickles and Prayer book and distribute to each classroom participating in the event. Maribeth is checking into it. 
Public Relations
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Jen proposed that we provide the teachers with lunch on a monthly basis to show our appreciation for all of their hard work. The lunch will be paid for by the H&S budget. Mrs. McMullen stated that the teachers would be grateful for the gesture. The September luncheon was very well received and the teachers loved it. Lunch was from Clark Powells. This month will be from Italian Village Pizza. Each month it will be on the third Thursday, with the exception of September. Renee Columbus was asked to take the lead on planning the monthly teacher luncheon. 26 lunches needed. 
· Regarding Halloween, Jen offered to have Bingo prizes available for the 4th and 5th grade students. Mrs. McMullen stated that the teachers are not interested in bingo for this year.
· Jen discussed the success of the Prayer Pocket project. Well received and about 450 prayer pockets have been sent into school already. 
· Jen is going to get a fall craft for all students to do and they will be sent to the local nursing home. Michael’s Crafts has them very reasonably priced.
· Jen suggested that we “stuff the pumpkin” with unopened candy/snacks for the VA transporters and Veterans. Collections will be done on November 2. One day. All items will be collected outside the main entrance and will be left to sit for a time, so there won’t be a Covid concern. A note will be included to thank the Vets for their service.
Membership
· Renee offered assistance with any other group, as there is little to do with Membership at this point.
Fundraising
· Anna Lisa (via Facetime) discussed the first “take out night” as a success. Island BBQ was the September venue. $150 was donated back to Holy Name based on the event. There is no event planned for October, but will resume in November. Last year’s venues are still interested in participating.
· The November tickets will be marketed as “ScripTacular” and will be based on donations from Holy Name School and parish families. Tickets will be distributed later this week. We discussed ways to get the tickets back, sold or unsold. As unsold tickets result in loss of money. A consensus that a School Reach message and/or email would be a great way to reinforce the message.
· Lindsey suggested that in the future do the drawing “from a hat” instead of based on lottery numbers, because it eliminates the loss of funds from unsold tickets. Annalisa said it will be a consideration for future tickets, but these are already printed based on the lottery numbers.
· Annalisa mentioned potentially assessing a fee for unreturned tickets. Erin stated that a financial repercussion would not be well received. All in attendance agreed.
· The Pie Shoppe fundraiser will be due November 6th and the pies will be delivered on November 20th (the Friday before Thanksgiving.)
· Lengthy discussion on bringing in Food Trucks as a weekly fundraiser in the spring. Each week bring a different truck or two and market it to the community, then Holy Name would get a percentage of the sales donated back. Discussed using Facebook and flyers to advertise. Lindsey suggested we take out a Facebook ad to help spread the info. If it takes off, could continue through the summer. Mrs. McMullen mentioned that they do this at Saint Francis and that they may share their list of vendors with us. Jen asked that we send her local food truck vendor info, so she can keep a running list.
Red and White
· Roughly $2,000 sold in the most recent Spirit Sale. 
· Ashley is working to get an order form prepared for the Christmas Spirit Sale and asked for suggestions on new items. A Future Holy Name Hawk tee was mentioned, as was a car decal and winter/ball caps.
· Home and School is donating a reusable shopping bag to each of the staff members at the luncheon on Thursday.
Old Business
· Kristy is going to look into the Amazon Wish lists created for the teachers. There’s currently an issue and the links aren’t working. Need to have up and running by Christmas time.
Next Meeting
11/10/20 time 6:30 in Mrs. Lyken’s Classroom
Erin made a motion to adjourn at 7:30 PM, Chrissy seconds the motion.
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